

18 Sixth St, Curramulka 5580 Phone (08) 88542102 Fax (08) 88542018 Principal: Denise Rigby-Meth

www.curryps.sa.edu.au

Newsletter

Working Towards Being Self Managing Learners. Week 11 Volume 1 Term 1 Newsletter Date: - 10th April 2019

| DATES TO REMEMBER | | | ATTACHMENTS |
|-------------------|------------------------|----------------------------------|-----------------------|
| Friday | 12 th April | End Of Term 1 2:15pm | |
| TERM 2 | | | |
| Monday | 29 th April | Term 2 starts | Uniform Order Form |
| Tuesday | 7 th May | Governing Council | |
| Wednesday | 22 nd May | Eary School Closure - Moderation | R-2 Camp- Preliminary |
| Friday | 24 th May | 8:45am ASSEMBLY | Information |
| Monday | 10 th June | PUBLIC HOLIDAY | |
| Tuesday | 11 th June | PUPIL FREE DAY | |
| Tuesday | 18 th June | Governing Council | |
| Friday | 21 st June | 8:45am ASSEMBLY | |
| Friday | 5 th July | End of Term 2 | |

Dear Parents,

INTERSCHOOL SPORTS DAY

We had a very successful day at Interschool Sports day in Minlaton. Congratulations to all the students who attended. You represented our school admirably. To the students who competed, thankyou for your efforts and doing your personal best, as well as encouraging your team mates. We were very lucky to have so many parents and family members on the day to support the school. We really appreciated your support.

I will highlight some of the results from the competitions.

- Emma Easther 1st in 11 year old girls 200m with a time of 34.40secs
- Emma Easther 1st in 11 year old girls 100m with a time of 15.46secs
- Emma Easther 1st in 11 year old girls Long Jump with a distance of 3.63m
- Ayden Hickman 1st in 13+ year old boys Shot Put with a distance of 7.29metres
- Ayden Hickman- 4th in 13+ year old boys 100m with a time of 15.08secs
- Tara Easther 3rd in 9 year old girls 60m with a time of 10.60secs
- Billy Brind 4th in 9 year old boys 60m with a time of 10.40secs
- Ayden Hickman 4th in 13+ year old boys High Jump with a height of 130cms
- Tara Easther 3rd in 10 year old girls Shot Put with a with a distance of 4.93m
- Ava Vass 4th in 12 year old girls Shot Put with a with a distance of 5.67m
- Georgina Hickman 3rd in 10 year old girls Discus with a with a distance of 12.30m
- Jaiden Hanley-Woods 2nd in 10 year old boys Discus with a with a distance of 17.67m Well done everyone.

Curramulka PS won the handicap shield with 269%. Maitland Lutheran School won the overall day with 221 points.







ATTENDANCE

Our attendance for Week 9 was 96% and Week 10 was 90.7%.

INTERNAL TIMETABLE CHANGES TERM 2

Next term our internal day structure will look a little different. School start times and finish times remain the same. We will be changing the timetable slightly to allow for the teaching to happen in blocks of time with the same teacher. This will enable students to get their work finished, help students with their organisation as it reduces the number of times they swap teachers and classrooms in a day.

The biggest change students will notice is that there will be no afternoon recess. We are adding the extra 10 minutes from afternoon recess to the lunchbreak. This will give them 10 minutes to sit down and eat their lunch and 30 minutes to play (instead of the current 20 minutes). On Mondays and Wednesdays the yr 7 students will organise a sporting competition for the students (teams, umpiring and scoring) and I will be supervising in the gym. The other students will stay and play in the school yard and also be supervised. Students voted to start with a basketball competition.

HATS & WATER BOTTLES

Students will be bringing home their hat that the school provided at the beginning of 2019 for a good wash after a hot Term 1. If they don't bring it home from school, please get them to check the bottom of their bags or their rooms. If they have lost their hat, then you will need to contact Sharron in the front office to order a new hat. The replacement hat costs will need to be paid by the family.

Some students have lost their water bottles so we are asking families to check that their children have a school hat and a water bottle ready for Term 2. It is important they all stay well hydrated for learning and well-being. Thank you for support with this.

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Term 1 is nearly over and it has a busy term with many students showing the skills in a variety of ways. Thanks to all the parents and volunteers who supported us in Term 1, your ongoing support of our students and small school is priceless.

I hope you have a safe, healthy and restful holiday break. See you all again in Term 2.

Denise Rigby-Meth

STUDENT LEARNING

Mr Paul Rutter visited our school last week to teach the students how to draw animals using shapes and shading.





HOT SHOTS TENNIS







